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To: Hayley Callahan, Administrative Law Judge, Administrative Law Division

From: Ruslan Dosniyazov, Airus Movers LLC
1032 106th Ave NE, Apt A101, Bellevue, WA 98004

Docket: TV-240620

Subject: Request of Reconsideration, due to Approval of the Safety Management Plan and Non-Receipt
of Court Summons.

Dear Honorable Judge Hayley Callahan, To Whom It May Concern,

I’'m here to kindly request for a reconsideration process in accordance with the decision made in my
absence of revocation of my business license. I understand the concerns raised due to my absence in the
court hearing and I sincerely apologize for that situation. Though I was unable to attend the hearing due to
unexpected issues related to receiving the invitation letter, [’'m ready to take responsibility to fix any
inconvenient situations.

The invitation letter of hearing was sent to me by email, whereas it was mistakenly directed to my spam
folder, and as a result missed my attention and I had no time to properly prepare and attend the hearing. |
deeply regret this oversight, as it was not my intention to disregard the court hearing, and I would have
attended promptly.

I respectfully request that the court reconsider the revocation order due to the changes made to my Safety
Management Plan where it was accepted by the UTC Transportation Safety Division members. Moreover,
I do not refuse to pay the penalty that was placed on my company. I had no intention to make any
violations to the rules, as my business license is essential for my livelihood, and I am willing to commit to
fulfilling all legal requirements to maintain it.

Thank you for your consideration of my request for the default revocation order and for the opportunity to
address this matter properly in court. I sincerely apologize for any inconvenience due to my absence
which may have caused and appreciate your understanding.
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